


Faculty Senate Minutes
December 3rd, 2019

The business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, December 3, 2019, at 3:30 p.m., in the Senate Chambers (Holloway Hall 119). The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made an announcement.
The Senate President made announcements.
Dr. Kathleen Shannon provided an update on the progress of the Ad Hoc Budget Committee and answered questions.
Dr. John Nieves moved a resolution, which, after debate and amendment, was passed as follows: 
The faculty senate strongly reiterates and renews its support -first made in a motion passed on April 24, 2018- to address the chronic counselor shortage within the SU counseling center.  

The faculty senate articulates this support alongside the broader initiatives among the campus community and thereby beseech the President’s Cabinet to convene a group of qualified campus community members to form by February 29th a task force to investigate ways to creatively address this crisis situation and attempt to meet the APA minimum recommendations.

This motion also highlights the fact that it is the general view of many faculty, staff, and student mental health advocates that the counseling center’s staffing shortage has not simply remained stagnant but worsened considerably since the spring of 2018 due a decline in the overall amount of actual “contact hours” of available mental health staff with students and with the loss of the previous full time director. The faculty senate also expresses concerns as to why student affairs failed to yield a single job applicant to apply for a recent national search that they conducted for the open director position.  

Amid this crisis, the senate applauds the current acting director Nikki Dyer and her staff in their ongoing efforts to continually make the maximum campus impact for our Salisbury students in spite of receiving only the bare minimum of resources.  

Lastly, although we understand the good intentions behind student affairs’ ongoing attempts to provide student mental health treatment through the establishment of “memorandums of understanding” (MOUs) with local agencies, we have great reservations about this partial “solution”. Such agreements have been found in other universities to only further complicate student issues of affordability, physical access, wait times, and patient confidentiality with respect to their insurance coverage. Moreover, the Eastern Shore’s regional isolation in terms of the lack of mental health professionals also presents a tremendous logistical obstacle to such a scheme. At a minimum, we would hope that this option is never the only option for a student and we sincerely feel that any indications to a student that they should use this option could result in many students failing to seek the help they need.
The meeting adjourned at 4:56 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
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